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Newsletter #7 

Thursday 3rd September 2020 

Week 7 Term 3 

Principal’s Message 

Tena koutou katoa. Nga mihi nui kia koutou. 

It is wonderful to see the daffodils and the blossoms starting on the trees. 

Here’s hoping it is a sign of great things to come, such as remaining Covid free. 

Just a reminder to keep it that way: Washing your hands thoroughly, using 

water and plain soap for at least 20 seconds and then drying them completely. This has proven to 

be effective in stopping the spread of infections and illness. 

Cough and sneeze into the crook of your arm and stay at home if you are unwell, 

 

Life Education Bus: will be here next week. Your children will be able to tell you what they are 

learning and there is usually a home work book to assist with their learning.  

 

At  this stage, we are still aiming to have our annual Quiz night on the 19th of September, although 

this is dependent on the Covid Level dropping to Level 1. If it doesn’t, we will transfer to October or 

we will have a mega raffle with lots of draws, using the prizes we are starting to gather. A notice 

went out last week asking for items for our prizes, please continue to do this. They will still be used 

either for the raffle or donated to St Vincent de Paul, so please send these items in. 

 

God Bless  

Jane Rutherford 

 

Saturday is the feast of St Teresa of Calcutta 

September  
 7th Life Education Bus 

 19th—Quiz Night 
You can also click HERE to visit our web-

site and see the school calendar.  

https://www.stpius.school.nz/1/calendars/1-calendar


 

This Weeks’ Birthdays 

Happy Birthday from everyone at St Pius X 

August 

30th Aiyna (1B)     31st Pia (1B) 

September 

2nd JR (Rm 7) Rendell (Rm 6) 

3rd Ava (Rm3)…..4th Chele & Yoge (1A) 

5th Liam (Rm 3) 

Please report your child’s absence as 

early as possible. This can be done by 

calling the school, OR you can click on 

this link:  

https://www.stpius.school.nz/1/

forms/1-absences/submissions/new  

OR you can download the Skool 

Loop App onto your device. 

What’s happening on your Board of 

Trustees? 

Last night the BOT had their regular 

monthly meeting. Here is a short 

summary of the decisions they made 

on your behalf: 

 Reviewed the School Uniform 

policy 

 Received a report on the arts 

curriculum from the Principal 

 Discussed the South West 

Hamilton Year 7-13 

Reorganisation Consultation 

If we are at Level 1, it will go ahead on 19 
September or in October. Teams of 6 and it is $10 
per head ($60 per table). Book your table at the 
office NOW!! NO Payment required until we 
confirm dates. Keep those food items rolling in and 
thanks to families who have sent items in.  

Email Antony if you have any questions—

antony.easto@stpius.co.nz  

Duffy  

 

Due to Covid Level 2 we are 

unable to hold our Duffy Fa-

thers Day Assembly.  

Congratulations to Maneesh 

Jacob who is the winner of the 

Duffy Father’s Day Book. 

We wish all Dads a Happy, 

Healthy and Safe Father’s Day 

on Sunday. 

A huge thank you to our Board 

of Trustees and Lions Founda-

tion for sponsoring the Books 

in Homes Programme so that 

our St Pius X children can re-

ceive free books throughout 

the year. 
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